












Page 280
AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 22nd June 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 8.04 p m.
Present were:-  Mr John Griffiths (Vice Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, 
Mrs Anne James and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

There were no apologies. In the absence of Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman) Mr John Griffiths Vice Chairman took the chair.
2. Read and sign Minutes of the AGM.

The minutes of the 2015 AGM were read, agreed and signed.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

4. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) CASUAL VACANCY. The Clerk had received an application from Mr David Ambrey, Lower Pencastell to fill the vacancy. It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Anne James and agreed to co-opt Mr Ambrey onto the Community Council.
(b) IRREGULARITIES IN ROAD SURFACES. The irregularity in the road surface surrounding a drainage grating on the bend between Bigws and Cornel Bach, reported following the May meeting, was promptly attended to by Pembrokeshire County Council staff. An extensive number of potholes between Ambleston Cross Roads and Parcywern have been attended to on behalf of Pembrokeshire County Council. Both projects have been completed to a high standard.

5. Highway Matters.
(a) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. A large area of Japanese Knotweed on common land below Upper Pencastell and two or three small areas on the verge of the B4329 near the Wystog/Woodstock place name sign at Woodstock Cross. This matter is to be reported to Pembs County Council.
(b) FLY TIPPING. Two large boxes containing household items have been dumped in the bridleway opposite Woodstock Cemetery. The Clerk had notified PCSO Jude Parr via email. It was agreed that when the Clerk meets with PCSO Parr regarding this matter that speeding in the 40 mph area in Woodstock should be mentioned.

6. Planning. 
(a) Planning Permission granted to erecting a detached garage at Primrose Cottage, Ambleston.
(b) Information received from the Planning Department, Pembs County Council stating that as from 

1st September 2015 notification of Planning Applications and subsequent Decision Notices will be sent electronically only.

7. Clerk’s Salary and Expenses.
Mr John Griffiths declared an interest in this matter and vacated the chair and took no part in the discussion. Mrs Anne James, immediate past Chairman took the chair for this matter. It was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to increase the Clerk’s salary by approx 2.0% to £1,375.00 in line with inflation. It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to pay the Clerk’s expenses of £19.51.
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8. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL. Information received regarding:-
(i) Feedback on Consultation Events held earlier this year. It was agreed to circulate this document.

(ii) Information from the Licensing Team regarding Premises Licences.

(iii) Information regarding Affordable Housing Supplementary Planning Guidance Consultation.

(b) CRUSE BEREAVEMENT CARE (PEMBROKESHIRE BRANCH). A letter requesting financial support was discussed. It was proposed by Julian Harries, seconded by Anne James and agreed to make a donation of £30.00.
9. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.40 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Tuesday 28th July 2015 at 8.0 p m.
